
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

March 02, 2021 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, March 02, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Pro-tem Kenneth Wells, Commissioners Mickey Duncan, Matt 
Johnson, Debra Rudd, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, Mayor Jeff Coomes and City Attorney Ben Leonard. 
 
Mayor Pro-Tem Kenneth Wells called meeting to order, and Debra Rudd opened with prayer. 
 
Minutes of the February 02, 2021, Board Meeting were distributed to Board Members.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept minutes. Second by Matt Johnson.  Motion carried. 
 
Financial reports for February 2021were presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept the reports.   Debra Rudd seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
None 
 
Nuisance 
Board reviewed letter from homeowner with plan of action to get property in compliance with ordinance. 
Letter to be sent to homeowner with information from the Board.   
 
Old Business: 
City Clerk updated the Board that the Notary Bond had been purchased and the Highway Bonds had been 
investigated and paid.   
 
The Board members unanimously voted to replace both fire hydrants on Hamilton and to add a water hydrant to 
the area where flushing and water sample collection are taken. 
 
Motion by Jeff Coomes and Seconded by Debra Rudd to create a new water ordinance.  City Attorney Ben 
Leonard will create a draft of the ordinance for the April 2021 meeting. 
 
New Business 
None 
 
 
 
 
 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to adjourn at 6:48 p.m.  Debra Rudd seconded the motion.    Motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be April 06, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. 


